Board of Directors 
Workshop Notes
Math & Science Academy

Thursday, November 15, 2012

1.
Community member appointment process- Discussion brought forth by Board member Lori Nixon that newly elected board member (to begin their term in January 2013) Heidi Bardwell is an employee of the YMCA and that there may be a conflict of interest according the charter school law. After discussion and because we will not be signing a contract with the Y next year, the board determined it will not be a conflict of interest.

1.B- How are we going to go about nominating a new committee member? Nothing can be done until after the bonds close. Are we going to select someone based on qualifications and how do we decide that? How close was the election for the community member? The board will research the other community members and then nominate/vote for that person in the next BOD meeting.

2.
A. Employee Benefit/Teacher pay grid- MK brought the question up about the benefits and whether going down to 50% for dependents next fiscal year; where are the teacher salaries in accordance to that. We will not get the projected costs until April or May. When is the new budget started for the next school year? We have to assume that dependents will go to 50% from the information we have now because we will have no new information before March or April. We also need to review the outdated steps and ladders; the finance committee should begin reviewing it in January. 

B. Grease Musical. Jerry Sheldon said that they should be self-paid for; there will be a participation fee but we should be able to cover all the fees. What about the content of the musical? If there are people who object to the content of the musical the participation will go down. This is Jerry’s issue to deal with, and we cannot micromanage him.

3. Building Expansion update - The MSA building company hired a contractor, Rochon Corp., and our project is currently in the bond close phase. Please see the complete update on the MSA website banner. On November 28th, Rochon, Rusty and Jerry will be meeting to go over the drawings. The official closing will be on November 29th.

4.
Authorizer’s Goals/Site Plan- We had a site plan visit this fall. Student Achievement, to make a long story short, there are about eight things we need to do for our authorizer. For example, we need missions and visions posted in the school. They also recommend that MSA work on lesson plans and standard format. On December 3rd we have a presenter coming to help the staff align standards and lessons and help begin curriculum gapping. The board needs to evaluate the director based on authorizer’s instructions. There are eight things we need to do and everything is very doable and we are currently on the right track. 

5.
Director’s Goals- Lisa Anderson and Sandeep Chandak met with Bob Kreischer to go over the goals for the 2012-2013 school year. A committee will need to be formed to complete the staff survey in December.

6.
Director update – 3 month check-in

7.
Parent survey- at the last board meeting there was a request that the comments be included with the survey but Bob’s concern is with privacy. The director is the manager of the teachers and the real employee of the board, if the board feels that the director is not handing the teachers correctly, then The assumption of the survey is that that information will be followed up on and if it is not then the board will know. Ken- I don’t know if it is a good idea to have only one person seeing the comments. Bob- That’s fine, but in my opinion that is clearly a trust issue- either you are doing the job or not. 

8.
Policies – 601, 603, 616, and 807 – 616 and 603 have been updated by the academics committee to be approved on; the other two will be moved to the next board meeting

9.
Board Goals- moved to the next board meeting

10.
MSA flowchart – moved to the next board meeting

